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Bunyip Fire Brigade 
 

 Ready to serve 

 

On Saturday 7th September 2019, 600 

Firefighters including 2 from Bunyip CFA, Lieutenants 

Steve Munday and Casey Hill, participated in the fight 

depression, PTSI and suicide by climbing the 28 floors 

of Crown Metropol Hotel wearing 25kgs of turnout 

gear and breathing apparatus. 

• Over 3 million Australians are living with 

depression and anxiety 

• 1 in 4 Australians will suffer from a mental 

illness in their lifetime 

• Suicide is the leading cause of death for 

Australians aged between 15 and 44 

• Over 3,000 Australians die by suicide every 

year, an average of eight lives lost every day. 

• 10% of our Emergency Services Members suffer 

from PTSI 

Both members typify what we as volunteers do, we 

help others, despite the hurdles we come across, 

raising funds to help others. Steve completed the 28 

floors in just over 5 minutes with Casey completing 

the climb a minute later. 

Steve Munday 

Casey Hill and Steve Munday (Above) Steve Munday  (Above) 
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About Bunyip & District Community News  Advertising Information  

 
 
 

PO Box 126, BUNYIP VIC 3815          ABN 22 611 767 759 
  

We are a non-profit organisation and our volunteer 
committee prints 1,000 copies each month for 12 
editions per year and each newsletter is available to 
view online or download at  www.bunyipnews.org.au. 
Printed copies are distributed in Bunyip, Garfield, 
Longwarry and Tonimbuk.  
 
Printers for this issue: Adrian, Julie, Barry 

Printers for next issue:  Roman, Julie, Simon 
Distribution Coordinator: Tony Arrigo  
 

AD DEADLINE for next issue:  8th Oct 2019  
NEWS DEADLINE for next issue:  
10th October 2019 
PRINT DATE for next issue:  15th Oct 2019 

Position Name Email 

Editor Barry Neilson editor@bunyipnews.org.au 

Advertising Sue Neilson advertising@bunyipnews.org.au 

Website Clint Diston advertising@bunyipnews.org.au 

President Tony Arrigo president@bunyipnews.org.au 

Secretary Roman 
Kulkewycz 

secretary@bunyipnews.org.au 

Treasurer Jane Scott treasurer@bunyipnews.org.au 

Bunyip & District Community News wishes to advise that 
the views or remarks expressed in this publication are not 
the views of the volunteer committee and editor, and no 
service or endorsement is implied by the listing of 
advertisers, sponsors or contributors. Although every 
effort is taken in reproducing and printing advertisements 
and contributions correctly, we take no responsibility for 
errors.  
Please note, that we will not print anything that is of a 
harmful nature to others, and it is necessary to have 
signed permission from all participating parties in personal 
notices and those without will not be published. Name of 
contributors will remain anonymous unless direct 
permission is received.  
 

CNAV Membership  

Bunyip & District 
Community News is 
a member of the 
Community 
Newspapers 
Association of 
Victoria (CNAV) – 
( www.cnav.org.au).  

Ad Type Cost 

Business card $10 

Quarter page (portrait) $20 

Half page (landscape) $40 

Full page $80 

Website small (12 months) $50 

Website large (12 months) $100 

 
 

HOW TO PLACE AD OR ARTICLE WITH NO EMAIL  
You can leave your ads and news articles in the collection 
box, which is located outside IGA. Please follow the 
instructions below to place an ad.  
1. Ensure your ad is clearly written or printed.  
2. Enclose your ad in a sealed envelope along with correct 
monies.  
3. Write your name, email and/or phone number on the 
front, along with type of ad required.  
4. Place your envelope in the slot before deadline (2nd 
Tuesday of each month).  
 

12 ISSUE ADVERTISING OFFER – GET 2 FREE!  
Book your ad for 12 issues and only pay for 10 issues 
giving you 2 issues free, as well as a half page editorial.  
Please note, there is a 50% DISCOUNT for all non-profit 
community groups, associations and clubs who advertise 
in the news. All ads and notices for non-charging events 
or public / club notices are FREE!  
All donations are gratefully accepted.  
For further enquires or to place an advert please email  
advertising@bunyipnews.org.au  or call 0419 156 844 

All advertising will need to be prepaid. Ads are not 
submitted for publishing unless fully paid in advance. You 
can pay by PayPal, Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT), direct 
deposit to Bunyip & District Community Bank® Branch 
account or place with ad in collection box.  

Bunyip & District Community News Email Contacts  

http://www.bunyipnews.org.au/
mailto:editor@bunyipnews.org.au
mailto:advertising@bunyipnews.org.au
mailto:advertising@bunyipnews.org.au
mailto:president@bunyipnews.org.au
mailto:secretary@bunyipnews.org.au
mailto:treasurer@bunyipnews.org.au
http://www.cnav.org.au/
mailto:advertising@bunyipnews.org.au?subject=Advertising%20Enquiry
mailto:advertising@bunyipnews.org.au?subject=Advertising%20Enquiry
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Applications are currently open for Cardinia 
Shire Council’s 2019–20 Beautification Grant 
program. 
 
The program provides community groups and 
individuals with funds for landscape enhancement 
projects on areas of public open space. It provides 
funding on a dollar-for-dollar basis with a maximum 
of $2,000 per grant. 
The funding may be used to cover the purchase of 
plant material, stakes, tree guards and mulch.  
Other landscaping materials such as street and park 
furniture are a lower priority. 
Projects must be located within Cardinia Shire and 
finished by 30 June 2020. When the project is 
complete, grant recipients need to submit a project 
completion form, receipts for the materials used, and 
photos of the project. 
  

Priority is given to projects that: 
• involve community groups 
• are in areas used 

frequently by the public, 
such as town centres, 
recreation reserves, halls and parks 

• improve the appearance of green, public open 
spaces 

• are in line with priorities identified in township 
strategies, landscape master plans and other 
strategic Council documents. 

The program does not fund grants for projects 
requiring a vegetation removal permit, where funds 
may be obtained from other sources or on land that 
is not managed by Council. 
 
Applications close 5pm, Monday 25 November 2019  .   

For more information about project eligibility, 
timelines and how to apply, visit 

www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/beautificationgrants 

Bunyip & District Soccer Club has honoured Mr Alan Cole as a Life Member in 2019. 

At its recent Presentation Day on Sunday 1st September Alan was presented with this honour by current 

President Adrian Gatti on behalf of the Bunyip & District Soccer Club. Along with his wife Dr. Mary Cole, Alan 

was instrumental in the 

establishment of the 

flourishing local soccer club, 

now in its eleventh year. His 

service and time ensured the 

Club continued to move 

forward to where it is today. 

He served on the committee 

and as Treasurer and gave 

support to new committee 

members. Congratulations Mr. 

Alan Cole! 

Bunyip Strikers President Adrian Gatti presents life membership to Alan Cole 

TROVE - https://trove.nla.gov.au/newspaper 
 

A most noteworthy mark of the progress of the district is the advent of a chemist in our midst, Mr A. J. 
Botterell, who for many years was connected with Mr Titcher, of Dandenong, having opened pharmacy here. 
He is located in the main street, in one of Mr. William, shops, and as he has the reputation of being a careful 
and skilful pharmacist will doubtless progress with the district which is going ahead rapidly.  
Mrs Botterell is an accomplished musician and, if but for that alone, would be heartily welcomed.  
I am sure residents are delighted at the news, and join with me in extending a warm welcome. 
 

Wednesday 21st November 1906 page 2 South Bourke and Mornington Journal 



4                                                                                                                                                                                           July 2019 

 

This annual event is the second largest in Victoria  
with over 150 attractive and innovative sites,  

enjoyed by a crowd of over 6,000 with displays and sales stands. 
Field Days site, Lardner Park, via Warragul 

 9:00 am to 4:00 pm Saturday  9:00 am to 3: 00pm Saturday 

 entry $10.00  under 16 Free 

Garden Guru for 2019 - Tino Carnevale 

Dear Editor, 
As a Blazeaid volunteer for 
several weeks, I wanted to 
thank all the local people 
who helped with the 
Blazeaid effort. To those who 
helped and served meals 
(sometimes travelling some 
distance) and  donated food 
and goods, you are truly 
amazing. The friendship 
extended to us made our 
effort worthwhile. 
Thank you all, 
John Kuhl,   Pomonal  

CRICKET 
Cricket is quite simple. You have two sides, ours and theirs, one out in the field and one in. 
Each one in the side that’s in, goes out, and when he is out, he comes in, and the next one 
goes in, until he is out. Then, when they have all been in and are all out, the side that’s been 
in the field, comes in, and the side that’s been in goes out, and tries to get out  those coming 
in. Sometimes you get one still in and not out. Then when both sides have been in and out 
including not outs, that’s the end of the game! It’s really quite simple! 
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Bill’s Movies Entertain - 13 Years 

By Roman Kulkewycz 

I turn left off the sealed Tonimbuk Road in Bunyip 
North into Michell Road which is a an unsealed, 
narrow corrugated track with lots of pot holes strewn 
along  it’s surface. As I drive towards Bill and Kay 
Pearson’s property, there on either side of the road is 
the stark reminder of the grim, life threatening 
situation of the bushfire that ravaged this area 6 
months earlier leaving burnt and badly charred trees, 
now standing as an eerie witness echoing their silent 
scream of what could have been. 
Although the Pearson property stands in a cleared 
area, nearby it is surrounded by tall burnt and some 
dead eucalypts. Bill looks skywards and says that it 
was the Water Bombers that saved the property and 
he is eternally grateful for their swift actions.  
I’ve come to talk with the Pearsons about “Bill’s 
Movies”, an activity that the couple has been 
providing to locals and aged care facilities for the 
past 13 years. It all started after they built their 
house and shed 16 years ago. The shed was fully 
lined and Bill knew that it was too good to park 
machinery and store tools in. It was converted into a 
games room. Bill had a 10 year working association 
with The Regent Theatre in Yarram and so developed 
a love for movies. He decided to turn the games 
room into a theatre and invite locals and groups to 
enjoy “free movies”. Bill is a people person. The 
former Cardinia Shire mayor has been helping others 
for many years. He was involved with Hillview as its 
CEO when it opened, was a board member of the 
original Bunyip Medical Clinic and is currently heavily 
involved with the protest against Hanson’s quarry 
from going ahead. 
When locals come to the morning movie sessions, 
the Pearsons provide a light lunch for the patrons. 
The afternoon sessions are reserved for the three 
aged care hostels and following the movie they are 
provided with a delicious afternoon tea – all for free! 
Currently Hillview aged care from Bunyip and two 
hostels from Drouin are regular visitors as well as a 
local group from the Bunyip community. 
Today is of special significance as to mark the 
“movies” 13th anniversary, the residents from 
Lyrebird hostel in Drouin have been invited to attend. 
Lyrebird was the first hostel to come to Bill’s Movies 
13 years ago. 
They arrive by mini bus, are welcomed by Bill and Kay 
and escorted to their seats in the theatre. Once all 
are comfortably settled, Kay does the rounds, 

handing out liquorice allsorts.  Bill then introduces 
the movie for the afternoon. Today the movie is 
“Father of the Bride”, a 1950 classic starring Spencer 
Tracy, Joan Bennett and Elizabeth Taylor. The lights 
are dimmed and the movie begins. 
Bill leaves the Lyrebird residents to the care of their 
carer and goes into the house to help Kay get the 
afternoon tea ready. 
 
Photos by:  Roman Kulkewycz 

 
 
 

Bill Pearson introduces the movie “Father of the 
Bride “ to the Lyrebird residents from Drouin. 

Kay and Bill Pearson putting the finishing touches to 
the afternoon tea. 

Afternoon tea following the movie. 
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In an emergency dial 000  

Are you Bushfire Ready? 

Do you have a Bushfire Plan? 

Do you have more than one Bushfire Plan? 

Have you downloaded the EMV App? 

What will you do if you receive an emergency 
message? 

If you choose to leave, where will you go? What will 
you take? 

Do you know what your child’s school will do? 

Will the school bus still operate? 

What will you do if the road is closed? 

Do you understand the Fire Danger Rating? 

Do you know where you find the day’s Fire Danger 

Rating? 

Do you know what a Total Fire Ban means? 

Do you know if you can still have a gas BBQ on a day 
of total fire ban? 

What is the Fire Danger Period? 

Can you burn off rubbish during the Fire Danger 
Period? 

These are just a FEW of the questions that can impact 
you and your family during the summer period.  

All predictions indicate that Gippsland is in for a 
very severe bushfire season, this includes our area. 
You may say that 15,000 hectares were burnt out in 
March and you would be right.   BUT there is still 
quite a vast area of unburnt bush land that is heavy 

 Bunyip Fire Brigade 

Ready to serve 
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Author: Rob Chilinski, Garfield   
Email for reader correspondence:  
garfieldchilidog@gmail.com 

 
Planning for the big trip – part 2 
Last month I wrote about some of the preparations 
you’d need to look at if you were considering a longer 
trip into central Australia. Personally, I’ll be doing a 2 
week trip north soon into some of the outback tracks 
of NSW, Sth Australia, …places like Cameron’s Corner, 
Innamincka, Birdsville and the fabulous Flinders 
Ranges on my trusty KTM 990 AdventureR and my 
mate Tim will be aboard his Honda Africa Twin… two 
purpose-built bikes for a trip like this. 
For the 5,000km trip, and with a large part of it being 
on gravel/dirt/sand I covered things like carrying fuel, 
balanced packing, tyre selection, rim locks, a little on 
tools and spares, centre of gravity and weight 
distribution in last month’s part 1 article. 
In this month’s article I’ll take a look at some of the 
practicalities of camping when riding through our 
magnificent outback country. One of my main 
objectives is to keep the weight as low as possible, so 
after fuel, water and spares/tools, your tent, sleeping 
bag and clothing are the heaviest and bulkiest items. 
Forget about swags…too heavy and bulky. I use a 
compact single man tent which has one flexible pole, 
weighs hardly anything and takes about 5 minutes to 
put up. I carry a small tarp for under the tent, and a 
thin self-inflating mattress. At night I’ll bring my riding 
gear in for warmth and keep my boots outside under 
the fly, but with my socks stretched over the top – to 
air them out and keep critters from climbing in.  
Keep the clothing to a minimum - literally the bare 
essentials. I consider these trips to be ‘low hygiene 
holidays’ meaning I wear what I bring until it almost 
stands on its own, and I don’t bring extra t-shirts or 
my good jeans for just-in-case. Most places we go to 
don’t have a dress code and besides you’ll eventually 
hit a town or roadhouse with some kind of clothes 
washing facilities.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The trick is to keep your food and cooking utensils 
basic, compact and light. You can pick up some of 
those fancy dehydrated meals which will set you back 
upwards of $20 per meal, but I find simple 2-minute 
noodles, oats for breaky and various energy or muesli 
bars are enough to keep the energy levels reasonable 
without over packing. We generally light a small 
campfire (take firelighters) but also carry a small 
butane gas cannister and folding burner attachment. 
We also carry a small lightweight aluminium pot, 
small plate and a tin cup each. There are some pretty 
neat sets that fold into one another – well worth 
checking out.  
Above all else, check your planned route and ensure 
you can carry more than enough fuel for the trip and 
plenty of water. You can go without food for quite a 
while if necessary but depending on the time of year 
that you’re travelling, the heat will get you if you 
don’t carry ample water! Especially riding in sand, so 
be careful. 
Write to me on the above email if you have any 
comments, questions or suggestions. Until next 
month, ride safe….cheers  

Did you know……. 
The Bunyip Primary School, in 1946, won a fruit packing contest and shield worth 35 guineas in the fruit 
section of the Royal Show for the best case of packed apple. There were 80 entries and Bunyip scored 96 out 
of 100.  
The best individually packed case was packed by Merle Dawes who scored 98 marks. A shield was presented 
to the school by Mr Bennett, M.L.A, a supervisor from the Department of Agriculture and representatives of 
the local orchardists Association on 29th November 1946 for the school’s winning efforts 
“History of Bunyip Primary School No.2229 1880 - 2005 by Denise M. Nest 
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We’re Back!! 
Great news Bunyip!!  Carols by Candlelight will be 
happening again this year.  Everything is booked and we 
are getting organised to bring you a night you won’t 
forget.  We have had to change our date so that we don’t 
clash with Garfield’s Christmas event.  That way you can 
come to them both!  The Bunyip Carols by Candlelight 
will be held on the first Friday of December, So put it in 
your diary for the 6th December – Bunyip Community 
Carols by Candlelight.  We will be at the Bunyip Rec 
Reserve, in front of the Footy Club Rooms and we will be 
starting at 8pm.   

STOP PRESS!!   
More great news!!!  The Bunyip Community Market will 
be held on the same night but they won’t be in their 
usual place.  It’s a special Christmas Market so it will be 
up on the oval, where we will be singing.  So come along 
early, do your Christmas shopping and then relax on the 
oval and have your dinner and a play before the singing 
begins.   

We promise you the fireworks will be  
extra special this year! 

Our Club had a special outing to the Helimed  base 
at the Latrobe Valley Hospital where we met some 
of the team. Ambulance Vic  has other bases at 
Bendigo as well as Warrnambool with the main 
headquarters  begin at Essendon. Most helicopter 
call outs are for life threatening emergencies with a 
balance of mainly inter hospital transfers.. 
The paramedic and the pilot that was on duty gave 
us a talk about their jobs which was very  
informative. They then took us out to the hanger to 
look at the helicopter with it’s array of lifesaving 
medical equipment. All helicopters carry blood 
produces on board which can be administered to 
patients on the way to hospitals now along  with 

many other drugs and medical equipment. Our 
President tried on the special wrench gear that is an 
essential when they have a rescue in the mountains 
or sea. 
The helicopters have the latest technology on board 
and are able to travel further even though they are 
bigger now. We where all so surprised after seeing 
and hearing about what medical equipment they 
have on board that a patient would have a good 
chance of surviving on the way to a hospital.  It was 
a very interesting morning and there was lots of 
questions about so many things which were 
answered by the team. Many thanks to them. 
We then had a Christmas in July lunch at the 

Morwell Hotel  before heading home. 
At our August meeting Janine and Jamie 
from The Paint Place give us some clues 
about painting and repair work we can 
do around the home. They were able to 
answer a few questions along the way. 
The Morning Melodies group have been 
to two more shows at the Downtowner 
and the walking group continue to enjoy 
their days out  with lovely lunches after 
their walks. 

BUNYIP-  GARFIELD    PROBUS    CLUB. 
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St Thomas Anglican Church Bunyip 

Pop up  

Op Shop  
 

Open on the 2nd Thursday & Friday 
Of each month 

9.30  -  2.30 

In the Church Hall 
Quality second hand clothes 

and household items 

Complimentary  

Tea and coffee 

Everyone welcome 
Including new volunteers 

A percentage of funds raised will  

support local organisations and charities 

Dates for 2019 

October 13th & 14th, 

 November 7th & 8th, December 12 & 13th 

Just a reminder that we have a recycle bin outside the hall for 
donations of good clean clothes and small household items. 

 

BUNYIP NETBALL CLUB INC 
 

AGM 
 

Monday 28
th
 October 2019 

7pm at Club Rooms 
All Welcome 

 
All executive positions open for nominations 

 
All applications for coaching 2020 are open  

Closing 25
th
 October 2019 
 

Contact Jade Taylor 
0419 371 798 

 
Or email bunyipnetballclub@bigpond.com 

PO Box 109, Bunyip. 
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Cardinia Shire Council arranges new 
recycling contract 
Cardinia Shire Council has entered into a short-term 
arrangement with recycling processor, Polytrade 
Recycling, to accept and process a proportion of the 
shire’s kerbside recycling collections. 
Despite the limited capacity in the industry, which 
has made it particularly challenging to find an 
alternative recycling processor, Polytrade has 
confirmed it has capacity to accept a significant 
proportion of the recyclable materials collected from 
Cardinia Shire. 
Cardinia Shire Mayor Cr Graeme Moore said the short
-term agreement means a significant amount of 
Cardinia Shire’s recyclable items will once again be 
recycled instead of going to landfill. 
“We acknowledge this isn’t an ideal situation, but this 
new contract will ensure that as much of our kerbside 
recyclables as possible will once again be diverted 
from landfill. 
“We remain absolutely committed to finding a 
sustainable, long-term solution for the management 
of recycling for our community,” Cr Moore said. 
“Polytrade will also be working towards upgrading its 
facilities to accept the remaining recycling collected 
from Cardinia Shire Council in the near future. 
“Thank you once again to everyone for your 

understanding and 
patience while we 
worked to find 
alternative 
arrangements and to 
limit the amount of 
recyclables going to landfill.” 

Recycling at home:  
Important information 
• Your collection days remain the same. 
Soft plastics (e.g. plastic bags, wrappers, bread bags, 
etc.) will not be accepted. Soft plastics can be 
recycled through REDcycle at Coles and Woolworths 
supermarkets. 
To find out what can and can’t go in your recycling  
bin, visit our website at www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/
recycling#section-5-what-goes-in-your-recycling-bin 

More information 
Recycling in Cardinia Shire – www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/
recycling 

The future waste initiatives Cardinia Shire Council is 
currently working on implementing – 
www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/ourwastefuture 

The collaborate procurement for recycling services – 
https://www.mwrrg.vic.gov.au/news/supporting-
councils-to-respond-to-skm-site-closure/ 
 

Life and death on the edge of the 

swamp: a tour of Bunyip Cemetery. 

When: Sunday 27 October 2019  

10.00 am to 12.00 noon 

Where: Hope Street, Bunyip VIC 3815 

Cost: $5.00 adults  

Refreshments will be served at the end of the tour. 

Presented by the Narre Warren & District Family 

History Group and the Bunyip Historical Society 
 

For bookings please  

Contact cemetery.tours@nwfhg.org.au  

or call Jane on 9796 1421 or the Bunyip Historical 

Society on 0419 156 844 or bhs@dcsi.net.au   

http://www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/recycling#section-5-what-goes-in-your-recycling-bin
http://www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/recycling#section-5-what-goes-in-your-recycling-bin
http://www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/recycling
http://www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/recycling
http://www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/ourwastefuture
https://www.mwrrg.vic.gov.au/news/supporting-councils-to-respond-to-skm-site-closure/
https://www.mwrrg.vic.gov.au/news/supporting-councils-to-respond-to-skm-site-closure/
mailto:cemetery.tours@nwfhg.org.au
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HILLCENTRE - HILLVIEW 
BUNYIP AGED CARE 
Thursday 31st October 
at 2pm 
 

Blumes fashions will be showing 
their Spring/Summer Range at 
Hillview Bunyip Aged Care on 31st 
October at 2.00pm. 
 
The ranges consists of t-shirts, 
blouses, skirts, slacks, 7/8 pants and 
much much more.  
There is a great variety of colours, 
styles and sizes. 
 
This is a fundraiser for Hillview Aged 
Care so there will be a $5  
per person entry fee. Afternoon tea 
will be provided and there will be 
door prizes. 

 
FOR FURTHER DETAILS 

CONTACT VAL ON 

BUNYIP DENTAL 
CLINIC 
 

11 Abeckett Road , 
Bunyip 
Ph: 03 5629 5676 
Mob. 0415 207 212  
  
OUR SERVICES are: 

• CHECK UP-CLEAN-FILLINGS 
• TOOTH EXTRACTIONS-DENTURES 
• CROWN AND BRIDGE WORK 
• ROOT CANAL TREATMENT 
• DENTAL IMPLANTS 
• BRACES 
• ADVANCED TOOTH WHITENING SYSTEM 

ON THE CHAIR OR HOME KIT 
• BULK BILLING FOR SERVICES UNDER THE 

CHILDREN DENTAL BENEFIT SCHEDULE 2-
18  years old ( UP TO $1000 EVERY 2 YEARS) 

 

 
 

ALL HEALTH FUNDS ACCEPTED , 
fast claim on the spot. 

The dentist is available to see you in Bunyip 
on Mondays -Wednesdays till late - Fridays, For other 

days and weekend by appointment. 
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                                                                                                                  13 Railway Avenue, 

                                                                                                                  Bunyip Vic, 3815 

                                                                                                                 Ph: ( 03 ) 5629 5266    

   

   

 
 

Thursday September 26th  

11am—6.30pm 

( BBQ / Supplier stands / Door prizes and giveways / Supplier reps available to chat about products ) 
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Bunyip Makers Market 
Closes Sat 21st September 

 

Thank you Bunyip for all your support, 
friendship and hospitality 

We will try to keep Bunyip updated  
on our future endeavours 

 

Thank you 
Di and Gwenda 

 

 

As most of you will be aware, we lost our beloved mechanic, Les, back in March. It’s been a very testing time in our 

workshop without his cheeky grin and quick wit… 

BUT… We are excited to announce that we have a new mechanic starting with us on Monday 26th August.  

Clint is a qualified mechanic and tyre technician with over 20 years of experience in the industry. His knowledge is 

extensive and the pride he takes in his work makes him a great addition to our team.  

Please feel free to pop down and welcome Clint to the Bunyip Tyre Service Family.  

Thank You to all our customers for their continued support and we look forward to doing business with you in the 

future.  

Cheers 

Graham Briggs 
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Bunyip Holiday House 

 “BEYOND the CLOVER” 

• Walking distance to Main Street 

• Three Bedroom Home 

• Sleeps up to 7 people 

• Fully renovated Home 

• Minimum 1 night available 

 

    Phone Jeff…..0407 163 165 
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Dr Mamdouh Georgy 
Dr Geoff Campbell 
Dr Melissa Kwee 

Dr Israt Chowdhury 
Monday to Friday 8.30am to 5.00pm 

Saturday 9.00am to 1.00pm; Sunday Closed 

For all Appointments call 03 5629 5111. 

As well as being a well established GP Clinic, 

Dr Georgy and Dr Dr Kwee are  

Accredited Skin Cancer Specialists. 

The clinic offers ‘Mole Mapping’ which is one of the most 

effective ways to detect skin cancer at an early stage. Con-

tact the clinic for an appointment today. 

OTHER SERVICES ON SITE 
Dorevitch Pathology    03 5629 5962 
Podium Podiatry Jack Fitzpatrick 03 5625 9388 
HearCare  Previn Pillay  03 5625 5155 
Drouin Physiotherapy Jamie Keen  03 5625 4488 
Dentist  Dr Hany William 03 5629 5676 

Growing to meet the needs of the community 
and surrounding areas 

REDGUM NOW AVAILABLE 

A small ad in the “News” 

Only $10.00 

  

C U S T O M   M A D E   C A B I N E T S 
  

 
  

Kitchen, Laundry, Bathroom, 

Bedrooms, Garages etc. 

FREE  QUOTES 

Sam   0406012372 
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Want to hear a joke about the construction 

industry in Australia? 

Too bad, they’re still working on it  
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TALKIN’ ...FISHIN’    ..............     

Snap! 

Swivels and Snaps are of a great assistance for changing 

lures regularly without having to tie knots repeatedly, the 

smaller they are the better they work, but harder to see 

what you’re doing especially in poor light conditions, mini 

LED torches are a great help. 

Sometimes the weight of a snap can upset the critical 

balance of a lure, even removing the split rings can have 

the same effect, so test the swim first and use the lightest 

or smallest method you can to suit your purpose. Should 

you not wish to use a snap or snap+swivel then the 

alternative is directly tying onto the lure by the line.                                                

But be sure to use a knotted loop (surgeon’s knot) to the 

towing point at the nose making it finish as close to the 

lure as possible, so as not to foul up with the swinging 

treble hooks. The loop allows free movement and action in 

the lure, changing lures can be time consuming though, 

so pick a good one first up! But some lures require this 

line to lure method to retain their unique swim 

characteristic, especially those with erratic movements. 

Storing all your lures can be a problem in one small carry 

tackle box, as the trebles tend to snag each other like a 

‘barrel of monkeys’, to solve this I use very small bands 

called    ‘Loom Bands’ a children’s craft item. Seems like 

they are made of a 

silicone compound which 

would explain why they 

last so long, not like 

normal rubber bands that 

deteriorate. Simply hook-

up the tail trebles first, 

then stretch the band 

over to the front bib, 

position the centre body 

trebles under the ‘V’. Easy to remove and replace, and 

keeps the tackle box neat 

and ‘almost’ tangle free, 

certainly better, for sure. 

Keep spare bands in there 

too. 

Let’s all welcome the 

opening of the trout 

season, and the use of our 

Father’s Day presents. 

Catcha,  

The TackleMan ®  
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Your Business Card Here 

$100 for 12 issues 
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Local Automated External Defibrillators (AEDs)  
BUNYIP  
Bunyip & District Community Bendigo Bank® Branch – 18 Main St  
Bunyip Fire Brigade Station – 15 Pearson St  
Bunyip Recreation Reserve – Nar Nar Goon-Longwarry Rd  
Bunyip & District Men’s Shed – 22 A’Beckett Rd (off Anderson St)  
Hillview Bunyip Aged Care – 22 A’Beckett Rd  
IGA Supermarket Foyer – 2/6 Main St  
CANNIBAL CREEK  
Cannibal Creek Reserve – 133 Garfield North Rd  
GARFIELD  
Garfield Bowling Club – Beswick St  
Garfield Golf Club – 180 Thirteen Mile Rd  
Garfield Post Office – 77 Main St  
Garfield Recreation Reserve – Beswick St  
LONGWARRY  
Longwarry Fire Brigade Station – 15 Bennett St   
MARYKNOLL  
Maryknoll Fire Brigade Station – 16 Koolbirra Rd  
Maryknoll Recreation Reserve – Marrakilla Rd  
NAR NAR GOON  
Nar Nar Goon Fire Brigade Station – 6 Carney St  
Nar Nar Goon Recreation Reserve – Spencer St  
TONIMBUK  
Tonimbuk Equestrian Centre – 370 Sanders Rd, Bunyip North   
TYNONG  
Tynong Fire Brigade Station – 47 Nar Nar Goon-Longwarry Rd  
Tynong Recreation Reserve – Park Rd  
Tynong Post Office, General Store – 40 Railway Ave  
 
To find a publicly accessible AED please visit 
www.registermyaed.ambulance.vic.gov.au  

Subscribe or join the Facebook group  
To subscribe to this newsletter, go to: 
www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/recovery 
email mail@cardinia.vic.gov.au 
call 1300 787 624 or ask Council staff at the recovery 
centre. 
The recovery centre volunteers have also set up a 
Facebook group to share information and give and 
receive support. Search for the name ‘Bushfire Re-
covery Group - Tonimbuk Hall’ on Facebook and re-
quest to join. 

Bushfire Recovery  
Community Newsletter 

Fleming’s Nurseries donates 200 
trees for residents 
Just in time for spring planting, Fleming’s 

Nurseries has made an incredible donation 

of 200 bare-rooted trees for residents in fire-

affected areas to plant in their gardens. 

Residents are able to choose from a range of 

advanced ornamental and fruit trees. 

Trees can be collected from the Bushfire 

Recovery Centre in Tonimbuk, or contact the 

centre to make alternative arrangements. 

Residents must let Council staff at the 

recovery centre know when collecting a tree. 

Please note: As these are bare-rooted trees 

they must be collected within the next 

couple of weeks and planted as soon as 

possible.  

Community recovery survey 
The Community Recovery Committee is 

surveying residents affected by the Bunyip 

complex fires, to identify the issues the 

community believes are most important. 

The survey questions cover a range of topics 

related to the community’s recovery, including 

the removal of dangerous trees, road 

maintenance, support cleaning up, personal 

and financial support, and rebuilding. 

The committee will use the information to help 

formulate a recovery plan. 

The surveys were sent to residents via email. If you 
haven’t received a survey and would like to take part, 
contact the committee on 0436 836 093 or email 
bunyipfirescrc@gmail.com.  

Funding for biodiversity projects 
Fire-affected properties may be eligible for Biodiversity 

Grants to assist with revegetation, protection of 

remnant native vegetation and weed control on private 

land. 

For an expression of interest form visit 

www.wpcln.org.au/projects/biodiversity-grants/ 

For more information or to arrange a site visit contact 

Natalie Mikecz at natalie@wpcln.org.au or 0407 548 

765, or Nicole Walsh at facilitator@wpcln.org.au or 

0490 955 168. 

Land management enquiries 
Council’s Biodiversity Officer Marianne Sawyer is availa-

ble to answer land management enquiries, including 

weed control, pasture management, fencing, vegetation 

and erosion. Phone Marianne on 1300 787 624.  

Below are some snippets from the Newsletter. 

We recommend reading the whole Newsletter. 

http://www.registermyaed.ambulance.vic.gov.au/
http://www.cardinia.vic.gov.au/recovery
mailto:mail@cardinia.vic.gov.au
mailto:bunyipfirescrc@gmail.com
http://www.wpcln.org.au/projects/biodiversity-grants/
mailto:natalie@wpcln.org.au
mailto:facilitator@wpcln.org.au
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IONA-

MARYKNOLL 

CATHOLIC  

PARISH 
60 Nar Nar Goon Rd Nar Nar Goon 3812 

Phone: 0456000990 Email: ionaparish@dcsi.net.au 

Mass times for the Iona Maryknoll Catholic Parish in 

partnership with Kooweerup are: 

St James Nar Nar Goon   Saturday evenings  6.00 pm 

St Joseph’s Iona     Sundays       11.00 am 

Holy Family Maryknoll 2nd Sunday month      8.00 am 

(Liturgy of the Word   1st and 3rd Sundays       9.00 am) 
 

St John’s Kooweerup     Sundays        9.30 am 
 

St Mary’s Lang Lang 3rd Sunday of month     8.00 am 

(Liturgy of the Word All other Sundays  9.00 am) 

Please contact the Parish office Ph. 0456000990 for week-

day Mass times or Baptism/Sacrament information.  

 

    Date       Time     Location 

 

BUNYIP DISTRICT UNITING CHURCH 

‘Linking God and Community.’ 

BUNYIP – GARFIELD – LONGWARRY 

WORSHIP SERVICES 

Website: www.bunyipdistrictunitingchurch.wordpress.com/home 

For further information please email: bduc.uca@gmail.com    

SERVICE LOCATIONS: 

Bunyip Uniting Church, 9 Nash Road Bunyip.   

Garfield Uniting Church, 13 Garfield Road Garfield. 

Hillview Aged Care, 22 A’Beckett Road Bunyip.   

Longwarry Union Church, 9 Drouin Road Longwarry.  

Bunyip District Uniting 

Church 

Bunyip District Uniting 

Church 

 

Wed Sep 18 3.00pm Hillview Aged Care Bunyip 

Sun Sep 22 9.00am Longwarry Union Church 

Sun Sep 29 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church 

Sun Oct 6 9.00am Garfield Uniting Church 

Sun Oct 13 9.00am Longwarry Union Church 

Wed Oct 16 3.00pm Hillview Aged Care Bunyip 

Sun Oct 20 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church 

Sun Oct 27 9.00am Garfield Uniting Church 

ST,THOMAS' ANGLICAN CHURCH 
A'BECKETT RD. BUNYIP 
5644 3388 
anglicanbunyip@dcsi.net.au  
Sunday service is usually 9.30 a.m. 
Wednesday there is an 11.45 a.m. eucharist with 
shared lunch afterwards. 
We also offer a service at Hillview Hostel on the 
second Friday of the month at 11 a.m.  
SUNDAY 6 OCTOBER - BLESSING OF THE ANIMALS  

12 noon lunch afterwards  
 

SUNDAY 27 OCTOBER  
FLOWERS OF REMEMBRANCE 

12 noon Eucharist for those who have died 

mailto:bduc.uca@gmail.com
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COMFORT COUNSELLING 
Longwarry 

A place to vent, a place to talk, a place free of judgement 

Counselling related to major life changes 

Placing family members into aged care 

Dealing with empty nest syndrome 

Adult diagnosed Asperger’s 

Grief 

Anxiety 

Trauma 

Depression 

Work related issues 

Or if life is just getting you down 
Come and have a chat, see if between us we can give you some comfort. 

Phone Barbara on 0429 794 368 or comfort@outlook.com.au 
for all information and appointments 
All contact is completely confidential 

mailto:comfort@outlook.com.au
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Dogs on moving vehicles 
 

When travelling with dogs it is the owner or custodian's duty to 
ensure the animal is transported appropriately and provided 
with its essential needs, including food, water, protection from 
heat or cold and a safe position on the vehicle. 

What are the legal obligations of travelling with 
dogs in cars? 
It is illegal to put dogs in the boot of a sedan type car. Dogs can 
travel in the cabin of the car or behind a cargo barrier in the 
back of wagon / SUV type vehicles. If on the back of a ute or 
trailer they must be appropriately tethered or caged. 

When travelling, dogs must be provided with adequate 
ventilation. Containers must have multiple ventilation holes on 
at least three sides of the container. 

Can dogs suffer from heat stress? 

 

Yes, dogs in vehicles and on the back of vehicles can suffer from 
heat stress and exhaustion during the warmer months of the 
year. Dogs can dehydrate or even die from heat stress. The 
interior of vehicles can heat up quickly causing heat stress and 
potential death to dogs. Dogs must not be left unattended in 
cars, even with the windows open. 

Dogs on utes need extra care in the hot weather. If using a metal 
cage to transport dogs, ensure it has a roof to provide shade, 
and that the sides are well ventilated (e.g. meshed rather than 
solid material). It is also advisable to cover metal floors of cages 
(and if tethering, the tray floor) with a surface such as rubber, as 
metal can heat up quickly and burn dogs' paws. In addition, 
ensure the cage is the right size to prevent cramping and 
overcrowding. And of course, when stationary, the vehicle 
should be parked in the shade, dogs should not be left in the 
cabin of the ute, and they should be left with water. 

Travelling with dogs on the back of vehicles 
The law in Victoria requires that dogs on utes are restrained 
either via a tether or cage, so that the dog cannot fall off or be 
injured when the vehicle moves. The only exception is for dogs 
that are actively working livestock. 

What are the dangers of travelling with dogs on 
utes? Many dogs nation-wide are killed or injured from 

travelling on the back of open and moving vehicles each year. 
Common causes of injury are: 

• dogs falling off the back of the vehicle whilst it is moving 

• dogs being struck by oncoming or passing vehicles 

• dogs being dragged alongside moving vehicles 

• dogs attempting to jump from moving vehicles. 

How can these dangers be prevented? 
If a lead or chain is used to secure a dog, it must be long enough 
to allow the dog to sit and lie down but short enough to ensure 
the dog can not reach the sides of the vehicle, get onto the 
cabin or harass passers-by when the vehicle is parked. Long 
tethers can be more dangerous than none at all; if the dog does 
fall off the vehicle it may be dragged or strangled. It is also 
important to use swivels to attach the tether to both the vehicle 
and the dog's collar to prevent the chain from tangling. Never 
use twine, thin rope or similar materials as these can cause 
injuries if the dog becomes tangled in the tether. 

If using a cage, maximise the dog's safety and comfort by 
ensuring the cage is the right size to prevent cramping and 
overcrowding, well covered to provide shelter from sun, wind 
and rain and placed directly behind the cabin to minimise 
exposure to dust and wind. 

Travelling safely with dogs inside vehicles 

 

For best practice, it is recommended that dogs travel in the 
cabin of the vehicle and are kept either on the backseat in a 
restraining device or in the open cargo area of a wagon type 
vehicle behind a cargo barrier. 

Dogs need to be adequately restrained when travelling inside a 
vehicle for the safety of both the dog and human passengers. 
Unrestrained dogs can cause accidents and should never be 
allowed in the vicinity of the driver. In the case of an accident, 
an unrestrained dog may become a projectile and can damage 
itself and / or the occupants of the vehicle. 

Dogs should not be allowed to travel with their head out of the 
car window; particles of dirt can enter a dog's eyes, ears and 
nose, causing injury or infection. 

If going on a long trip carry dog food, water and a leash and stop 
regularly to allow the dog some exercise and a toilet break. 

Remember, if you love your dog look after it and restrain it 
when travelling! 

http://agriculture.vic.gov.au/pets/dogs/legal-requirements-for-
dog-owners/dogs-on-moving-vehicles 
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St Thomas’ 117th  
Annual Flower Show  
is fast approaching with the date set for Saturday 
26th October, 9.30 – 3pm.  This year we are asking 
members of the community whether it be the 
Kindergarten, Schools, Men’s Shed or any interested 
party, to construct mythical Bunyip using only 
recycled products. The Bunyip should be able to 
stand alone or have supports that can be tapped into 
the ground. These items of artwork will be placed 
around the grounds of the Church. 

In conjunction with the Flower Show will be the 
Flowers of Remembrance and Praise. People are 
invited to bring a single flower or a bouquet to be 
placed in the Church for the service commencing at 
12 noon. 
There will be a sausage sizzle, Devonshire tea, plant 
stall, cake stall and much more. There will be a 
photography section for any budding photographers.  
If you would like to have a stall on the day, please 
phone Pam on 0400 599783 with the cost of the stall 
being $10.00. Raffle tickets will also be available 
outside IGA. 

BUNYIP Monday -The annual spring show of 
the Bunyip and District Horticultural Society was 
Successful. Awards -Basket Pansies: Mrs Wilang, 
Presentation Basket: Mrs A Burleigh, Hand Posy: 
Mrs Stark, Arranged Basket: Mrs A Burleigh 
Woman's Spray: Mrs H Burleigh, 
Three small Vases: Mrs Bruton,  
Vase Bulbs: Mrs Paterson, 
Vase Flowers: Miss Flett, Three Vases: Mrs K 
Burleigh, Arranged Basket: Mrs K Burleigh,  
Bowl Flowers: Miss Flett, Posy: Mrs K Burleigh,  
Cut Flower 3 bunches: Mrs Hocking,  
Six Bunches: Mrs Bruton,  
Antirrhinums: Mrs Elliot,  

Stocks: Mrs Elliot, Red Rose: Mrs Nash,  
Rose any other colour: Mrs Nash, Pansies: Mrs Fallon, 
Carnations: Mrs Petty,  
Orange Red to Crimson:Mrs Wilang,  
Shrub Flower: Mrs Fallon, Shrub 
Foliage: Mrs Fallon,  
Flowers cream to orange: Mrs Sherwill,  
Heliotrope to Purple: Mrs Bruton, 
Window box of Flowers: Garfield CWA. 1: Church 
of England Fellowship,  
 

 

The Argus (Melbourne, Vic. : 1848 - 1957 
Tuesday 8th November 1938, page 12  

Bunyip Flower Show 
https://trove.nla.gov.au/newspaper 
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Local police update 

(24th June to 26th August, 2019) 
By Danny Hower, Victoria Police Sergeant 
Hello, 
Sorry for the lack of newsletter contribution this year – 
it’s been a busy one.   
It is great working with and knowing some of the many 
groups, volunteers and contributors in our local 
communities who do so many unrecognised things in 
different areas. It helps keep our world running 
smoothly and safely, and we would be in real trouble 
without them. They’re worth being a part of if you can 
find the time and opportunity. 
Congratulations to all netball & football clubs in the 
local area for getting at least one of each club’s teams 
into the finals, and for a generally police incident free 
season so far.  The result of a lot of hard work from 
everyone involved, including the players. 
Some of the things we’ve been involved in or had 
reported to us locally in the past two months were: 
Thirty three people & vehicles being field contacted for 
suspicious behaviour; nine in Bunyip State Park/
Tonimbuk; five in Tynong Nth; four each in Garfield 
Nth, Nar Nar Goon & Longwarry; three each in Garfield 
& Bunyip; and one in Maryknoll.     
Thirteen people going to court for criminal or traffic 
matters and eleven traffic infringements notices (fines) 
issued. 
Twelve requests for counselling & assistance from 
other professional agencies. 
Eleven Family Violence Intervention orders and six 
summonses being served.   
Nine people arrested with six of them having 
outstanding warrants. 
Seven Family Incident reports; two in Nar Nar Goon; 
one each in Tynong Nth, Bunyip Nth, Maryknoll, Cora 
Lynn & Vervale. 
Seven firearms being seized and two firearms licences 
suspended. 
Six motor vehicle collisions involving eleven vehicles, 
human error, and thirteen people in total getting 
injured. 
Four people interviewed for court drivers licence 
restorations and one more having their licence 
reviewed medically due to a collision. 
One Liquor Licence application processed. 
A search warrant conducted at a Bayles house and two 
people arrested in relation to fraud and identity theft.  
Ongoing investigations with Parks Victoria into 
identified vehicles and people entering the Bunyip 
State Park illegally and damaging or/and stealing 
property. 

Some other things involved: Burglaries and thefts of 
tools, cash, alcohol & equipment, as well as damage; at 
sporting clubs in Garfield, Bunyip and Tynong; farm 
and residential sheds in Nar Nar Goon x 3, Garfield Nth 
x 2, & one each at Tynong Nth, Cora Lynn & Bunyip; 
and two houses burgled - one each in Nar Nar Goon 
and Bunyip.       
A 30 yr old Garfield man having his car impounded & 
licence suspended as a result of breath test issues. 
A 20 yr old Garfield man being remanded in custody in 
relation to numerous burglaries and thefts throughout 
local and wider areas (again), as well as colliding into a 
police car in a stolen car from a Tynong Nth burglary. 
A 24 yr old Pakenham man remanded, his mother’s car 
seized, and him being charged with numerous thefts 
(two previously reported in Tynong Nth) as well as 
serious driving offences after a very dangerous evading 
police episode involving most police tactical devices. 
An unlicensed 29 yr old Pakenham man temporarily 
evading police in Tonimbuk due to very suspicious 
behaviour – then colliding into the bush & being 
located with numerous unusual and possibly stolen 
items in his possession and in his body. 
A severely drug affected 32 yr old Croydon man and 17 
yr old Upp Beaconsfield girl being charged with drug & 
trespass offences in relation to a Bunyip State Pk 
incident.   
A sad and unfortunate incident with a house fire. 
In stolen vehicle world locally we had: 
A car stolen from Clyde burnt out in Cora Lynn; one 
from Gembrook burnt out near Bunyip State Pk; one 
from Wantirna burnt out in Tynong Nth; one from 
place unknown burnt out in Maryknoll; & one stolen 
from a burglary in Somerville located in Bunyip - not 
burnt out? 
We also had a stolen four wheel bike, trailer and stolen 
property located near Nar Nar Goon, as well as a stolen 
car from Ripplebrook being involved in thefts in Bunyip 
then being located in Catani with the stolen property.   
It sounds like the worlds out of control when you read 
this stuff, but most of the people involved are now 
getting closer to the right help than what they were 
before intervention, and we’re pretty lucky and safe 
when you consider the spread of the area & time. 
Please keep up the contact with us. If you think you 
need immediate assistance please ring 000.  Victoria 
Police also now have another number – 113444 for any 
other police assistance or reporting, or you can contact 
us on any of below details.   
Danny Hower, Victoria Police Sergeant 26184 
Bunyip Police Station, 4 Pearson St, Bunyip, 3815, Vic 
BUNYIP-UNI-OIC@police.vic.gov.au   or 
daniel.hower@police.vic.gov.au     
Phone 5629 5205 Fax  56295 5999 

mailto:BUNYIP-UNI-OIC@police.vic.gov.au
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Motion sickness 
Motion sickness is a common condition that can 
affect people when travelling by any form of 
transport, including car, train, boat and plane. 

Anyone can get motion sickness, but some people 
are affected more than others. Infants and toddlers 
tend to be resistant to motion sickness, while 
children aged around 2–12 years are most 
susceptible. 

Symptoms of motion sickness 
The amount of motion sickness experienced 
depends on the length of exposure to, and severity 
of, abnormal movement. 

Symptoms include: 

a feeling of uneasiness; 
sweating; 
nausea; 
vomiting; and 
dizziness. 

Treatment 
Certain techniques and medicines can be used to 
help prevent and treat motion sickness. 

The following measures may help with motion 
sickness. 

Eat a light snack before travelling. Avoid large, 
greasy or spicy meals and avoid alcohol. 

If possible, be the driver or sit in the front seat 
when travelling by car. When travelling by bus, sit 

as close to the front as possible. When travelling 
by train, choose a window seat facing forwards. If 
flying, sit over the front edge of the aeroplane 
wing – the ride tends to be less bumpy. A cabin at 
the front or middle of a ship, near the waterline, 
is best. 

Try not to move your head around too much – it 
may help to use pillows or a headrest. 

Look out the window and focus on the horizon or a 
distant stationary object. If you can’t see outside, 
close your eyes. 

Keep cool – open the window or use air 
conditioning. 

Avoid reading while travelling. 
Reclining in your seat or lying down can help. 

Medicines 
There are medicines available to help with motion 
sickness. Medicines should be taken before 
travelling, because they are more effective at 
preventing symptoms than treating symptoms after 
they have developed. Medicines used to treat 
motion sickness may cause drowsiness. 

Available medicines include: 

promethazine (e.g. Avomine, Allersoothe) - a type 
of antihistamine; 

hyoscine hydrobromide (e.g. Kwells, Travacalm 
HO); 

a combination medicine containing dimenhydrinate, 
hyoscine hydrobromide and caffeine (Travacalm 
Original). 

You should always check with your doctor or 
pharmacist whether medicines are suitable for you 
or your child before taking them. 

Rotary Club of Bunyip – Garfield  
Over the past few weeks the club has been extremely 
busy conducting it is Annual Primary Schools 
Debates. Many thanks to all the schools who 
participated and assisted during this time. A very 
special thanks must to Bill Clapp for his 
organisational skills.  

The club also helped out with the Garfield PS Father’s 
Day Breakfast, cooking over 12 dozen eggs and kilos 
of bacon. An early start on a cold and foggy morning, 
but most definitely a worthwhile event. 

Over the next couple of weeks the club will also be 
assisting with property clean up in Garfield North and 
a Tree Planting Day in conjunction with Landcare and 
the Cardinia Shire at the Old Garfield North School 
site. 

 
 

In the last 
newsletter we 
mentioned that the 
club had distributed several thousand dollars to 
various local community groups. This has continued 
with the club distributing just over $3000 to local 
schools and kinders to use on the wellbeing of the 
students.  

We love distributing money to groups but to do this 
we need to raise funds and to raise funds we need 
people to help. If you have ever thought about joining 
Rotary please give John a call on 0407 357 422. It is 
no longer the “old fuddy duddy” club, but a group of 
people who enjoy helping others. 

Three Aussie guys, Shane, Ricky 
and Jeff, were working on a high-
rise building project in Wagga 
Wagga.  Unfortunately, Shane falls 
off the scaffolding and is killed 
instantly.  
As the ambulance takes the body 
away, Ricky says, 'Someone should 
go and tell his wife.' 

Jeff says, 'OK, I'm pretty good at 
that sensitive stuff, I'll do it.  
Two hours later, he comes back 
carrying a case of beer. 
Ricky says, 'Where did you get that, 
Jeff?' 'Shane's wife gave it to me.' 
Ricky continues, 'That's 
unbelievable, you told the lady her 
husband was dead and she gave 

you the beer?' ' 
Well not exactly,' Jeff said. 'When 
she answered the door, I said to 
her, "You must be Shane's widow".'  
She said, 'No, I'm not a widow.' 
And I said, 'I'll bet you a case of 
beer you are.' 
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*Justice of the Peace signing centre operates at the Warragul 
Police Station from Monday to Friday, 9:30am to 4:30pm  
 

DOES YOUR LOCAL CLUB / COMMUNITY GROUP DETAILS 
NEED TO BE ADDED OR UPDATED?  
Let us know your details and get more people involved.  

COMMUNITY CLUBS  

Bunyip Equestrian Club (Adult Riders) bunyipec@gmail.com 

(1st Saturday of the month Pound Road Reserve) 

Bunyip Bulls Basketball Club  

info@bunyipbullsbasketball.com.au   

Garfield Bowling Club - Judy Pocklington email garfieldbowl-

ingclub@gmail.com 

Tournament or Twilight Bowls – 0490 154 149   

Longwarry Bowls Club Trevor or Judy Eastwell – 03 5623 3631 

or Ken White – 03 5625 4034  

Bunyip Bulls Cricket Club Arch Robb – 0402 678 552  

or Ian McConnell –  0419 400 630  

Garfield Golf Club Thirteen Mile Rd, Garfield – 03 5629 2794  

Bunyip Football Club Secretary Gina Dowie – 0422 335 660 or  

bunyip.f.c@bigpond.com   

Bunyip Junior Football Club President Noel Mollison – 0438 513 

443 or  noelxchloe@bigpond.com   

Bunyip Netball Club Secretary Deanna Gallasch – 0408 505 292 

or  bunyipnetballclub@hotmail.com   

Bunyip Patch Workers Club Barb – 0407 294326  

Bunyip-Garfield Probus Club Secretary – 5625 4350 (Meets at 

10 am 1st Tuesday each month at Garfield Community Hall)  

Bunyip Pony Club Wendy Smith 0407 552 295 

(every second Sunday Pound Road reserve) 

Lillico Pony Club Brett Withall 0407 500 211 

(every fourth Sunday Pound Road Reserve) 

Rotary Club of Bunyip-Garfield Graeme Squires – 0417 105 598 

(Dinner meeting each Wednesday at 6:30 pm)  

Bunyip Singers Club Dorothy Myers – 03 5629 5601 (Meets at 

Bunyip Hall every Monday 9:30 am)  

Bunyip Slimmers Club Maree McRae – 0468 411 144 (Meets 

every Wednesday at Bunyip Uniting Church)  

Bunyip & District Soccer Club Adrian Gatti – 0417 590 830  

Sorella Callisthenics Club Samantha Holt – 0421 424 079 or  

sorellacc@hotmail.com   

St Vincent De Paul Society Assistance Line  – 1800 305 330  

Bunyip Tennis Club Vanessa Kent – 0401 422 084  

Bunyip Uncle Bobs Club Barry Turner – 03 5625 4830  

COMMUNITY CONTACTS  

Bunyip & District Agricultural Society Philippa Demsey – 0450 

380589 or  bunyipshow@gmail.com  (Meets at 8pm on 3rd 

Wednesday at Bunyip Community Hall)  

Bunyip Cemetery Anne Green – 0499 295 772 or   

bunyipcemetery@dcsi.net.au   

Bunyip & District Community House Davina Veenstra – 03 

5629 5877 or   admin@bdch.com.au   

Bunyip & District Fire Station 1800 240 667 or 000  

Bunyip Hall Hire Sue Anderson – 0407 834 443 or  

susananderson@dcsi.net.au   

Bunyip Historical Society 0419 156 844 -  bhs@dcsi.net.au  

Justice of the Peace (JP)* Martin Sayers, OAM JP – 0411 074 

468 or 03 5629 5339 S. Don McLean, JP– 0401 655 303   

Bunyip Landcare Group Sue Anderson – 03 5629 5587 or  

susananderson@dcsi.net.au   

Cannibal Creek Landcare Group Pam Cunningham –  

0407 876 935  

Bunyip Community Market Tony Arrigo – 0407 563 441  

(Last Sunday each month)  

Longwarry & District Fire Brigade Market Janine – 0419 158 

946 (1st Sunday each month – March to December)  

Bunyip Medical Centre 03 5629 5111  

Bunyip & District Men’s Shed Tim Cavanagh Secretary/

Treasurer 0458 142 727 (Meets each Wednesday 9:30am to 

2:00pm)  

Bunyip Community Op Shop 03 5629 6117 (After hours Tony 

Arrigo – 0407 563 441)  

Garfield Community Op Shop 0490 141 918  

Bunyip Police Station 03 5629 5205 or 000  

Bunyip R.S.L Sub-Branch David Papley – 0438 295 568  

Bunyip Scouts Australia Sharon Murray – 0427 966 678 or  

sharonleemurray26@gmail.com   

Bunyip & District SES 1800 240 667 or 000  

Anglican Church of St Thomas Bunyip Raelene Carroll – 03 

5629 5295  

Bunyip Country Women's Association Wendy Earwicker – 03 

5629 9241 (Meeting at 10 am/craft 11am on 4th Tuesday at 

Hillview Aged Centre - Eileen Dawes Rooms)  

Garfield Community Garden - Meet Every Weekend - Meg 

0466 496 107 gcggarfieldcommunitygarden@gmail.com 
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